
Yorktown Rotary Club 

P.O. Box 142 

BD = Birthday                                               

Buck Mandeville described his     
experiences in his five-month hike of 
the 2700 mile Pacific Crest Trail from 

Mexico to Canada  borders 

Recent Events 
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April 
1 
  Easter 

2  
    Rotary Meeting 

3 4 5 6 7 

8 9  Rotary Meeting 
               & 
     Board Meeting 

10   Dave 
    McElwey  

BD 

11 12 13 14     Bill 
   Reiser 
    BD 

15 16  
    Rotary Meeting 

17 18 19      20 21 

22 23 
   Rotary Meeting 

24 25 26  Deadline for 
   Bulletin Inputs 

27 28 

29 30 Spring Fling Mtg 
       Bill Riter BD 

     

Our own Harry Fagan provided 
another excellent overview of the 
new tax laws— and clarified some 

that have not been clearly reported 

May 

  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 
   Rotary Meeting 

8 9 10 11 12 

13 
  Mother’s 
     Day 

14  Rotary Meeting 
               & 
      Board Meeting 

15 16 17 18 19 
Don Rice  
     BD 

20 21 Rotary Meeting 
John Oppenhuizen BD 

John LaRoche BD 

22 23 24  Deadline for 
   Bulletin Inputs 

25 26 

27 28 Memorial Day 
      Freedom Run 

29 30 Veterans  
Fishing Day 

   

Sheila Noll of York County Board of 
Supervisors discussed several of the 

current issues including new sales tax, 
drone facility and local improvements 

May 7   - Planning for Freedom Run; Tom Hunter 

May 14 - Joint Meeting with Chamber of Commerce 

May 21 - TBD 

May 28 - Yorktown Freedom Run 

May 30 - Wednesday, Veterans’ Fishing Event 

Programs:  April - Maternal and Child Health Month 
          May  - Youth Service Month 

Coming Up at Yorktown Rotary Club 

Peace Through Service 

God Bless America! Highlights from Previous Programs 

Attendance   January 70%, February 74%, March 78%; 3 month average 74% 
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Mar 5   - Harry Fagan, Tax Law Revisions 

Mar 12 - Sister David Ann Niski; Housing Development  

                Corporation of Hampton Roads 

Mar 19 - Buck Mandeville; The Pacific Crest Trail 

Mar 26 - Shelia Noll; York County Board of Supervisors 

Recent Visitors 

Rich Parker from the Leavenworth, KS Rotary Club, Ryan Wainwright who is being inducted 

as newest member on 4/2/18, and Diane Staton, friend of Jack and Marilyn Staton (Marilyn 

visited as well), and Kathy Jackson. 

Apr 2   -Art Link; CNU Head Football Coach, (Tom Hunter) 

Apr 9    - Liz Bryant; St. Luke’s Food Closet 

Apr 16  - Barbara Shefelton; Early Onset Alzheimer’s Project      

  (Billy Reiser)  
Apr 23  - Planning for Veterans’ Fishing Event 

Apr 30  - Recognition of Pavilion Project Contributors; 5:30pm,  at 

                Watermen’s Museum Carriage House 

 The deadline for grant applications for 2017-2018 is May 15! 

 A Rotary Leadership Institute RLI Seminar will be held in Norfolk on Saturday, April 

7, 8:30am - 4:30pm. Go to www.rli33.org for details and to register for Parts I, II or III. 

 There is a rare opportunity just around the corner to attend the Annual Rotary     

        International Conference to be held June 23-27 in Toronto, Canada. The location of  

        the  Conference rotates among the major cities around the world - it is rare indeed for the  

        conference to be held so close to us.   

 We will be recognizing the key contributors to the Club’s recently completed Yorktown 

Waterfront Picnic Shelter Project at our annual Spring Fling at the Watermen’s        

Museum Carriage House on Monday, April 30. Our visitors will include representatives 

from the National Colonial Historical Park, York County, and the Hogg Funeral Home in 

Gloucester. The event will begin at 5:30 pm. 

Items of Special Interest to Our Members 



Yorktown Rotary Club 

WEB SITES 

 

Information is 

available from 

Rotary  

International at 

www.rotary.com 

and from the  

Rotary District 

7600 site at 

www.rotary7600

.org. 

You can find club 

information at 

the DaCdb link. 

The club also 

has a web site at 

www.yorktown 

rotaryclub.org 

for the general 

public and Race 

participants.     

Meeting Make-up Opportunities 

Please attend a meeting at any of the following Rotary Clubs to makeup for one you miss: 
 

Monday 6:30 pm       Yorktown, Riverwalk Restaurant on the Yorktown Waterfront, 323 Water Street, 875-1525  
   

Tuesday 7:00 am James City County, Kingsmill Golf Clubhouse, Williamsburg, 345-0181  

           7:30 am       Gloucester Point, Abingdon Episcopal Church, Rt 17 near Hayes, 804-693-3733  
 Noon Newport News, James River Country Club, Newport News, 851-3558  
     

Wednesday      7:30 am       Warwick at City Center Newport News, Café at Virginia Living Museum, 524 J Clyde Morris  
                Blvd, Newport News VA 874-5545 
                          Noon            Virginia Peninsula, Sentara CarePlex, Left Entrance, 3000 Coliseum Dr, Hampton, 220-5109 
 Noon Historic Triangle, Colonial Heritage Clubhouse, Rt. 60 across from Pottery, 258-4517    
   

Thursday          6:30 pm       Williamsburg, Williamsburg Lodge, 310 South England St., Williamsburg, 903-4403  
                             6:30 pm Hampton, Crown Plaza Hotel, 700 Settlers Landing, Hampton, 288-3939  
   

Friday 7:30 am Oyster Point of Newport News, David Student Union, Christopher Newport University,  
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2017 - 2018 High School Scholarship Winners 

 Tyler Smith, York High School, to attend University of Virginia 

 Zach Wusk,  Tabb High School, to attend Virginia Polytechnic Institute 

• Applications due to District Grants Subcommittee by May 15, 

2017 (no extensions of date)    

• District Grants Sub-committee review of club applications May-June     
2017  

• Submit spending plan to The Rotary Foundation (TRF) June 2017  

• TRF Block Grant approval and receipt of funds from TRF  
   (timing contingent upon TRF) July-August 2017 
  
• Announcement to clubs regarding Spending Plan July-August 2017  

• Notify recipients of awards and issue checks to lead club upon re-
ceipt of block grant from TRF August 2017  

• Implementation and completion of projects August 2017 – June 2018  

Rotary District 7600  

Time Line for 2017-18 

District Grants  

  Club Organization  2017-2018 

Club Committees 2017-2018 
Administration   
Rodney Hockaday 

 
Weekly Programs 
Bill Riter 
 

Monthly Bulletin 
Malcolm Burgess 
 

Communications/
Web Site 
Dave Fulk 
 

Audit 
Ashley White 
 

Investment Funds 
Committee 
Jack Staton 
Bill Pope 
Dave Fulk 
 

Charter Anniversary 
& Year End Dinners 
TBD 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Membership 
Randy Philpott 

 
Grafton HS Interact 
Scott Chandler 

 

Recruiting & Fellow-
ship 
TBD 
 
Member Training 
TBD 
 

RYLA 
TBD 

 
 
 

Public Relations 
Ashley White 

  
Photography 
Dave Fulk 
 

Community 
Awards/ Recogni-
tion 
TBD 
 

 
 
 

 Foundation 
Malcolm Burgess 
 
Club & Member 
      Giving 
Malcolm Burgess 
Ashley White 

 
Christmas Auction 
Ed Jackson 
Scott Chandler 
Rodney Hockaday 
Dave Fulk 
 

District Grants 
Malcolm Burgess 
Ashley White 
David Grimsley 
 

Global  Grants 
Ed Jackson 
Susette  Goff 
John Oppenhuizen 
 

Polio Plus Fund-
raiser 
All Club Members 

 

50/50 Raffle 
Dal Maddalon 

Service Projects 
Rob Heavner 

 
Freedom Run: 
Race Director — Tom 
Hunter 
Sponsors — TBD 
 

HS Scholarship Awards 
TBD 
 

EdMarc Weekend 
Rob Heavner 
 
Waterfront Pavilion 
Malcolm Burgess 
Helmut Walter 
 

Community Needs  
Assessment 
TBD 
 
New Fund Raiser for Ser-
vice Projects 
TBD 
 
 

Veterans’ Fishing 
Bill  Reiser 
Mike Hensley 

 
 

Got Time and Want 
to Serve? 

Volunteer to Assist 
On A Committee! 

Officers 
  

President  
Bart Leader 

 

Vice President 

Scott Chandler 
 

President-Elect 

Michelle Pollock 
 

Secretary  

David Tyree 
 

Treasurer 

David Fulk 
 

 Directors 
 

Club Administration 

Rodney Hockaday 
 

Membership  

Randy Philpott 
 

Service Projects  

Rob Heavner 
 

Rotary Foundation 

 Malcolm Burgess 
 

Public Relations   

 Ashley White 
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Sergeant-at-Arms 

Tracy Swartzendruber 

 

THE FOUR-WAY TEST 
 

Of the things we think, 
say or do 

 

first 
     Is it the TRUTH?  
 

second 
     Is it FAIR to all  
     concerned? 
 

third 
     Will it build GOOD 
     WILL and BETTER 
     FRIENDSHIPS? 
 

 fourth 
     Will it be  
     BENEFICIAL to all 
     concerned?  

 

THE ROTARY  
FOUNDATION   

 

By giving $100 or 
more per year to 
the Annual Fund, 

you or anyone you 
designate, will be 
recognized as a  

ROTARY  
FOUNDATION  
SUSTAINING  

MEMBER.  
Giving totaling 

$1000 provides for 
a PAUL HARRIS 

FELLOW; with club 
matching funds up 
to $100 each year, 
achieve this goal in 

FIVE YEARS! 

Past President 

Tom Hunter 

Yorktown Rotary  

Foundation  

2017-2018 
 

Trustee/President  
 Bill Pope 

 

Trustee/Treasurer 

Helmut Walter 

 

Trustee/Race Director 

Tom Hunter 

 

Secretary  

Harry Fagan 


